
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – December 6, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The office of the town clerk and tax collector will be closed on December 21st  and 23rd.  Tax 

payments may be made at the Select Board Office. 

 

The board agreed to continue to use Dave Wiley to review building plans and do new home 

inspections as needed. 

 

The board signed an oversize/overweight permitted load municipal authorization form for 

Eversouce Energy. This allows movement of mobile substations to be transported on town roads. 

 

The board singed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Nick DeMayo Map 222 Lot 7 and also a 

temporary driveway permit for the same property.  

 

The board will write a new letter to the NH Liquor Commission in support of the Sugar Hill Inn 

expanding the area where they can serve alcohol. 

 

The board approved a tax abatement. 

 

The board will send a thank you letter to Avitar Associates for their help with the recent third 

billing required by the DRA. 

 

A public hearing will be held on Monday December 13th at 6:00pm at the Crapo Building to 

update residents on the Crane Hill Bridge Project.  Jennifer will have the Police Department hand 

deliver letters to resident on Streeter Pond Road and Crane Hill Road. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of November 29, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday December 13, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm., to be followed by a 

Public Hearing on the progress of the Crane Hill Bridge Project.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


